
St. Isidore Pastoral Council Minutes 
Tuesday, April 26, 2016, at Visitation 

Approved 
  
Opening prayer and meeting called to order at 8:05 p.m. by Chairperson Mark Koenigs. 
Attendance: Fr. Burkle, Mark Koenigs, Bill Denner, Matt Hemann, John Krebsbach, Jo Popp, 
Marge Markham, Keith Mayer, Ronnie Pitzen , Annette Uker, and Glenda Ross. 
  
Bill made the motion to accept the minutes as corrected. Jo seconded and motion carried. 
  
Faith Formation Report: Speaker, Jon Leonetti, will do a Parish Mission in March 2017. He has 
also agreed to schedule a Confirmation retreat at the same time. Fr. Ray had about 40-50 
attend his sessions on “The Mass” during Lent. He might have more sessions in the 
future. Catholic Heart Work Camp working on fund raisers and lots of Lenten projects. Much 
discussion about the Archdiocese changing from contract to an “at will” employer. 
  
Parish Life:   Discussion on Budget.   Approved by consensus. 
  
Social Justice:   Discussion on Budget.   Also approved by consensus. 
  
Liturgy Committee:   No report. 
  
Pastor’s Report:  Fr. Ray reported on the new Church roof and bell tower tuck pointing at 
Visitation. Sacred Heart hopes to build a new Church (seating about 450), new offices, and 
gathering space costing about 4.5 million dollars. He also talked about Olive Woodcarving from 
Bethlehem Family Ministries being at both parishes with items for sale. 
  
Old Business: Pastoral Councils and Faith Formation nominations and elections are being set up. 
 
New Business: Cluster shared expenses were discussed. When Cluster was formed, expenses 
were split between Visitation paying 41% and Sacred Heart paying 59%.   But for the past 5 
years it’s been a 50-50 split. With Sacred Heart having about 2/3 of the families in the cluster 
and Visitation about 1/3, Visitation thought it should be changed to 35% and 65%. After much 
discussion, Jo made the motion to table it until the next meeting. Seconded by Keith and 
motion carried. 
  
Bill made the motion to adjourn at 9:30 p.m. 
  
Matt Hemann --- secretary 
 


